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Early History of the Frisco League Tournament

By Gary Knehans

When did one of this
area’s most enduring and
popular basketball tournaments
begin? And why is the Frisco
League Tournament held at the
beginning of the season when
participating teams have had so
little practice and actual playing
time?

The answers to both
questions have their origins in
1957. On July 10th of that year,
Frisco League superintendents of
schools attended a special
meeting that had been called to
reorganize the conference.
Lebanon had just decided to drop
out of the league and join the
Skyline Conference. This left
only six schools in the Frisco
League--Conway, Crocker,
Dixon, Richland, Stoutland,
and Waynesville.

A seventh school,
however, had responded
positively to the league's earlier
call for additional membership.
That school district, Licking,
replaced Lebanon in the Frisco's
ranks.

Attendees at the meeting
elected C. E. Quesenberry as
league president: Hubert Neal,
vice-president, and Claris
Coltin, secretary-treasurer.

They also made several

important decisions: League
basketball competition would
revert from regular round robin
to double round robin. Each
team would play each conference
rival two times to determine the
league championship. All league
games would be scheduled for
Friday evenings only. And most
important of all, there would be
a league tournament held in
Waynesuville the first week of
December!

The superintendents gave
Waynesville officials authority
to invite one guest team in order
to achieve the standard eight-
team tournament lineup. The
invited team was Plato.

And so, on December 3,
1957, the first Frisco League
Tournament game took place
between Waynesville and Dixon.
The Tigers, seeded first in the
tournament, defeated the
Bulldogs 73-to-31. The second
game that night resulted in a 69-
to-66 victory for Licking over
Conway.

Stoutland and Plato's
game the following night was a
wild and wooly encountér. The
Eagles led going into the final
quarter of the contest, but the
Tigers staged a come-from-
behind 57-t0-48 win. The other
game that night witnessed a 60-
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to-36 thumping of Crocker by
the second-seeded Richland
Bears.

In consolation
encounters on Thursday, Plato
and Conway emerged victorious.

Friday night's semi-final
action resulted in a 75-t0-51
Waynesville win over Licking.
And Richland survived a tough
challenge from Stoutland,
winning by a slim 54-to-50
margin.

Saturday night's games
began with a 62-to-60 Conway
consolation trophy win over
Plato. Stoutland defeated
Licking 52-to-37 for a third-
place finish in the tournament.
Waynesville prevailed in the
championship game 45-to0-40
over Richland.

The Waynesville Tigers
repeated as Frisco League
Tournament champions in
1958, but lost to Conway 58-to-
55 in overtime in the
consolation trophy game in
1959, their final season in the
conference.

Newburg joined the
Frisco League in 1958. Conway
eventually dropped out of the
conference. Plato, Iberia, and
Laquey became Frisco League
members at a later date. After
becoming state champions in
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1969, the Dixon Bulldogs

dropped out of the conference for
a season before rejoining in time
for the '70-71 season.
Incidentally, that first
Frisco League Tournament
championship game involving
Waynesville and Richland not
only was a contest between two
of the best teams in the area.
The Tigers and the Bears in the
'57-58 were legitimate state
contenders. Paced by Derrell
Holiday, who averaged 28 points
per outing, and Jerry Garrett,
who averaged 21 points,
Waynesville bested Richland
three times in the regular season
and posted a 28-and-4 record.
That fourth loss came in
the regional tournament to none
other than the Richland Bears,
who advanced to win third place
in state competition in the late
winter of '58. The Bears top
scorers were Raymond Warden,
who played at the center
position, and Ted Oglesby, who
eventually became the varsity
boys’ basketball coach at
Waynesville for a period of time.
In recalling the '57-58
season, Jim Bales remembers
teammate Derrell Holliday as
"absolutely the finest pure
shooter in the area.”
"He didn't shoot that
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Pop Sutton-The Soldier’s Friend

By Gary Enehans

He was county sheriff
when the only public hanging
took place in Pulaski County.
But. rather than establishing a
legacy of being a stern executor
of the law. an officer more eager
to break bones than to give
someone a break. Dotson "Pop”
Sutton lived a life of boundless
generosity and goodheartedness
that was directed especially
toward young soldiers and their
families during the early days of
Fort Leonard Wood. He became
known as the “soldier's friend.”

This distinction was all
the more remarkable because
often it was Sutton's duty as a
law officer to curtail the
activities of the more exuberant
among the men in uniform. The
veteran lawman did not enjoy
having to take the rowdier
soldiers into custody. He
understood that loneliness and
the sobering prospect of being
shipped overseas to fight in
World War II prompted the young
men to act the way they did. So,
many times "Pop” would just
counsel a soldier in a fatherly
way and make sure the man
reached the barracks safely after
his brush with the law.

Sutton had many
opportunities to befriend
soldiers, as he was on the police
force at Fort Leonard Wood
during its period of construction
and activation. When the army
had its own men trained for
military police duties, "Pop”
became a deputy sheriff of
Pulaski County.

"Some of the soldiers
made very pitiful remarks to me
when they would tell me good
bye, knowing that they would
not see me again,” he said in
1948. "One night, while on my
beat on the west side of the
bridge, a soldier came to me and
said, 'l was looking for you. |
wanted to tell vou good bye. |
will be shipped out in the
momning, but my wife and little
boy will be here for thirty days.
Take good care of them.'

"He nervously said, 'May

God bless you,' and walked away.
I never saw him again.
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"l had lots of soldiers tell
me good bye and say, '1 want you
to pray for me.' | met some
soldiers in Waynesville one
night; and they said to me, 'Pop,
we want to tell you good bye. We
will never see you again.’ [ said,
‘Why? They said, 'We are going
to be shipped out tomorrow
morning.’ | said, "Well, when the
war is over, you may come back
here. And they said, 'No. If we
live to get through, we will all go
home, but we wanted to talk with
you before we started back to our
barracks tonight. We know we
are going across, and we may die,
but we wanted to tell you that if
we do, we will have a warm
feeling toward you when we go
down for the way you have
always treated us when we were
in Waynesville.

"l met a soldier at the
west end of the bridge in
Waynesville one morning, and
he said, 'Can I talk to you
without making you mad?' 1
sald, Yes, sir, I may not approve
of what you say, but | will not get
mad." He said, 1 got drunk last
night and spent all my money.
Will you give me money to get a
sandwich and a cup of coffee, or
go with me and get it. I have had
no breakfast.' I said, 'l will go
with you. and I want you to tell
me why you told the truth,’ He
said, ‘I always tell the truth.' |
went in the restaurant and
ordered his breakfast. He said,
No, just a sandwich and coffee. |
don’t want this to cost you
much.™

At one time, "Pop” had a
collection of more than 100
photographs taken of himself in
the company of Fort Leonard
Wood soldiers. The photo that
accompanies this article was
one of them.

His law enforcement
career began in 1900, when he
was elected constable of
Roubidoux township. He then
served four years as Pulaski
County Sheriff, riding his
favorite horse, "Midnight,” all
over the county in the line of
duty.

Pop Sutton posing with Sergeant Lawrence L. Sutton of Kentucky. Photo cour-
tesy of Benny Doolin.

much,” he says, “but averaged 28
points a game.”

Bales believes Holiday
would have averaged thirtysome
points per game if the three-
point field goal had existed then,
or if Holiday had shot the ball
more often. The Tiger cager once
scored 54 points in the first
three quarters of a game against
Dixon before being pulled vut to

sit on the bench.
The Tiger coach in 1958-
59 was Kenny Foster. His

. players included Derrell
. ‘Holiday, Larry George, Jerry

Garrett, David Wells, Bill
Morgan, Jim Bales, Frank
Graves, Ogden DeWitt, Eugene
Hammack, Howard Solki, and
Dan Kipp.

By the way, the

superintendents who -
established the Frisco League |
Tournament could not have
foreseen the beginning-of-the .
season status the event has now
attained. Before the Missouri
State High School Association
effected a rule change some
twenty years ago, high school
basketball teams were allowed
to begin official practice in early

October and to play their first
games in early November. With
the rule change, official practice
usually is allowed to begin
around the first of November
and the first games are allowed
to be scheduled about three
weeks later. For some Frisco
League teams, their first game in
the league tournament is their
first game of the season.
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